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Upcoming Events 

 
April 2003 

11- Pack Meeting, Mohegan School 
7PM 
21 – Leadership/Committee Meeting, 
Community Center 
26 – BALOO Training 
 

May 2003 
4 – Soap Box Derby 
12 – Leadership/Committee Meeting, 
Community Center 
16 -  Pack Meeting, Mohegan School 
7PM 
18 – Rain date for Soap Box Derby 
24 – 25 Float Set-up 
26 – Memorial Day Parade 
 

June 2003 
9 – Leadership/Committee Meeting, 
Community Center 
13 – 14  - Bonfire/Campout 
 
 
Watch for news on summertime 
activities! 
 

 

  

Pinewood Derby Recognition 
 
I would like to thank all of the volunteers for all their 
help. The folks who made this event possible were: 
Mr. and Mrs. Sutyak - Weigh-in, Mr. Matuska - 
Inspection, Mr. Azzarito and Mr. Kaesman - Pit 
Bosses, Mr. Nolan and Mr. Thompson – Master of 
Ceremonies. Last but not least, Nichole Sutyak, 
helped out in all areas throughout the weigh-in. It’s 
nice to see the older brothers and sisters helping out 
and guiding our boys! This dedication is what makes 
our events so successful! I would also like to thank 
the parents for their patience and adaptability. We 
managed to battle a storm, postpone the weigh-in 
and inspection, and still have a successful event.   
 
In addition, I would like to extend special thanks to 
Mr. Giuliani and Mr. Chapin. Mr. Chapin not only 
built the track a few years ago, but also helped us 
set up this year. Mr. Giuliani set time aside for m
and explained the software program. He explained 
all of the configuration and setup parameters. 
Without his help, the event wouldn’t have been so 
smooth. Mr. Giuliani still finds time to manage our
website as well. Both of their boys crossed over to 
Boy Scouts last year. If you know Mr. Giuliani and 
Mr. Chapin personally, drop them a 

e 

 

thank you. 
 
Finally, thanks to Mrs. Boland for her tolerance and 
patience with me throughout this entire event. 
 
Mr. Boland 
Committee Chair 
 
PS – The racing isn’t over this year. Get your 
Soapbox Derby cars ready! See Mr. Bracchie for 
details. 
Editors note:  This month’s 
newsletter is an abbreviated 
version.  Please see the Blue &
Gold Program for more 
information. 
Be sure to visit on us the web! 
http://www.cubpack28.50megs.com/ 
Newsletters can now be accessed 
through the website. 


